
 

 

 

 

 

Issue 11 27 July 2023 

   DATES	TO	REMEMBER	

Term 3 ~ 2023 
Monday 10 July to Friday 15 September  

July 
Thursday 27 

Years 5 & 6  
Incursion—Budgeting 

Friday 28  Prep 100 day celebration & 
subway lunch 

August 
Friday 4 

Prep 2024 
Story time 

Friday 18 Prep 2024 
Story time 

Monday 21 to 
Friday 25 

 
Book Fair  

Thursday 31 PACC 
Father’s Day Stall 

Friday 15 Last Day Term 3 
Dismissal 2.30pm 

October 
Monday 2 

 
First Day term 4 

Wednesday 4 Years 3 & 4  
Campers Leave 

Friday 6 Years 3 & 4  
Campers Return 

Wednesday 11 Art Show 

Monday 16 6.30 to 7.30 
Prep 2024 Parent  
Information Meeting 

 Last Day for Cookie orders 

Thursday 14 Cookie Delivery TBC 

Thursday 24 Book Week Dress Up Day 

September 
Friday 1 

Years 1 & 2 Disco 
Year 2 Sleepover 

Sunday 3 Father’s Day 

Monday 11 Years 3 & 4 Camp  
Information Night 

Friday 20 9.00 to 10.30 
Prep 2024 Transition Day 1 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 
 

100 Days of Prep 
99…. 100 days smarter! 
On Friday 28th July, the Foundation students will 
celebrate 100 days of school.  
Students will celebrate this fantastic milestone 
with different activities such as representing the 
number 100, describing what they might look like 
at 100 years old and having a lovely lunch together 
as a whole year level.  This is always a huge  
highlight of our day and we will not be  
disappointed.  
Thank you to our Prep team who supported the 
event and all of our community for bring 100 days 
of learning to the Prep students. 
 

Enrolment 
We continue to have strong tour bookings on a 
Wednesday and Friday with just under 60 pending 
Prep enrolments for 2024.  
This is significantly higher than previous years. 
With this in mind, we strongly urge families living 
in the catchment to complete an enrolment form 
as soon as possible. This will help us to identify 
how many out of catchment places are available to 
new families. 
 

1) Submit an enrolment application for Foundation 
(Prep) by Friday 28 July 2023. 
 

2) You will be notified of the outcome of your  
application by Friday 11 August 2023.  
 

3) If you receive an offer of placement, you  
should contact our school to accept the offer by 
Friday 25 August 2023. 
 

4) Take part in enrolment information and  
transition sessions during Term 4, 2023. 
 

Enrolment: Secondary School 
Families who applied for government school  
placements have received a letter which includes a 
Year 7 Placement Acceptance Slip stating the  
secondary school they have been offered.  
We also have a proportion of students who leave 
CPS to continue their education in the private  
sector, and on some occasions teachers are  
approached and asked to write a reference.  
It is our policy for staff to not write student  
references, as we promote equity as well as  
reduce cases of possible perceived bias and  
favouritism. 



 

 

   

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK  continued from previous page 
 
Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD) 
Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data 
on School Students with Disability (NCCD).   
The NCCD process requires schools to identify information already available in the school 
about supports provided to students with disability.  These relate to legislative requirements 
under the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disability Standards for Education 2005, 
in line with the NCCD guidelines (2020).  
Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes: 

1.  year of schooling 

2.  category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional level of  
adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching practice, 
supplementary, substantial or extensive. 
 

This information assists schools to: 
 

3.  formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability 

in schools 

4.  consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools 

develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to 
improve educational outcomes for students with disability. 

 
The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan 
more broadly for the support of students with disability. 
 
The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in any 
testing process. The school will provide data to the Australian Government in such a way that 
no individual student will be able to be identified – the privacy and confidentiality of all  
students is ensured.  All information is protected by privacy laws that regulate the collection, 
storage and disclosure of personal information.   
To find out more about these matters, please refer to the  
Australian Government’s Privacy Policy (https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy). 
 
Further information about the NCCD can be found on the  
NCCD Portal (https://www.nccd.edu.au). 
 
If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact the school.  
 
 
Parent Voluntary Contributions:  
We are currently sourcing prices for a new leasing agreement of 30 laptops and 30 iPad  
devices in the school.  
These devices are an integral part of supporting your child’s learning at CPS.  
 
For those families that have been able to support the leasing agreement by paying the School 
Levy, we are very grateful.  
 
I would also like to remind families that the Term 3 School Levy instalment payment is due. 
 

 



 

 

   

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK  continued from previous page 
 

Parent Engagement is being positively involved and active in your child’s learning. Your  
attitudes, values and behaviours can positively influence your child’s education outcomes. 
 

We know that parents, families and carers are some of the most important influences on a 
child’s education. When you are positively engaged in your child’s education, they are more  
likely to attend and perform better at school. 
 

Effective parent and family engagement in education is more than just participation in school 
meetings and helping with fundraising, it is actively engaging with your child’s learning, both at 
home and at school. When schools and families work together, children do better and stay in 
school longer. 
 

You can support your child to get the most out of their schooling. The earlier you become  
engaged, the better it is for your children. 

Parent engagement is associated with improvements across a range of indicators, including: 
• better education outcomes 

• enhanced engagement with schoolwork 

• more regular school attendance 

• better behaviour and increased social skills 

While it is important to stay informed and be involved in school activities where possible, there 
are lots of things you can do at home which can help your child to do better at school: 
 

• Have high yet achievable expectations of your child 

• Talk regularly about school and the value of learning 

• Encourage positive attitudes and respect for school and teachers 

 

Model the behaviours you would like to see in your child 
 

Other things you can do which have also been shown 
to have a positive impact are to: 

• Read aloud with your child and listen to your 
child read. 

• Talk and ask about what they are learning 

• Ask what was and was not fun at school 
• Help them to develop strong work habits 

 

One of the most effective ways parents and families 
can help children to do better at school is to make 
sure they go to school every day. School attendance 
has a major influence on educational outcomes.  
Students who attend school regularly are more likely 
to achieve better results at school and are more likely 
to complete their schooling. 
 
Take care and see you around the school, 

What is Parent Engagement? 

Why is parent engagement important? 

How you can help your child do well at school 
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S T U D E N T S  O F  T H E  W E E K  

Prep W Toshen For making a wonderful start at his new school. 

 Noah A. For always listening to the teacher. 

Prep Y Subheg For creative ideas in writing. 

 Dheerav For making fantastic progress with Clarinda Calculators! 

Prep L Mario For his excellent work in the Writer’s Workshop! 

 Ford For working really hard to learn his Magic 100 words! 

1/2K  Chelsea For making deep text-to-text connections in the Reader’s Workshop. 

1/2M Jacob For participating in class discussions and sharing his ideas and  
questions. 

 Sachin For pursuing his best in all activities. 

1/2P Leni For her excellent text-to-text connections. 

 Penelope For her detailed responses in our Reading Workshop. 

  
3/4D 

Koorosh For working hard to learn his multiplication facts and apply it to his 
Clarinda Calculators. 

 Hailey For working hard to prepare for her writing conference. 

3/4T Phoenix For always striving to deepen his thinking and write detailed  
responses after his reading. 

 Nina For her eagerness to learn and the outstanding effort she puts into 
all work tasks. 

3/4A Bella For consistently demonstrating an eagerness to learn and being kind 
to everyone. 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

Helping Kids Resist Technology Addiction 
One Piece of the Puzzle: Nature Abhors a Vacuum 

 

 

 
When anyone develops an unhealthy dependence on a substance, activity, person, or anything 
else, the underlying issues are usually not resolved merely by removing access to the target of 
their  
addiction. It’s wise to remember this when it appears that our kids may be getting pulled into  
excessive use and dependence upon their digital devices. 
 
Even though limiting access is essential, doing so doesn’t solve the underlying problem.  
Imagine this very simple experiment: 

Find an empty bottle. The space inside represents a void (or vacuum) present in a person’s 
life. This doesn’t mean that the person is hopeless. It means that they need someone to 
help them fill these voids with healthy habits, skills, and relationships. 

Hold the bottle in a sink completely under dirty dishwater. The nasty water represents the 
subject of a person’s addiction. Because there is a void inside of the person, the water 
rushes in, completely filling the person. “Nature abhors a vacuum.” Look up what this 
means. 

Take the bottle out of the water and pour out the contents. Rinse it out with fresh water. This 
represents what happens when we remove access to what the person is addicted to, and 
they appear to be clean. 

Once again, hold the bottle completely under the dirty dishwater. Because there’s still a 
void, the contaminated water rushes in immediately. The bottle is in the same condition 
it was before it was first emptied and rinsed. 

 

If we don’t help others fill the voids inside them with heathy habits, coping skills, and positive  
relationships, they will always be at risk of filling themselves with unhealthy things. 
 
One of our primary jobs as parents is to help our children become so full of healthy habits, coping 
skills, and positive relationships that there is no room for the negative. Although this is  
undoubtedly easier said than done, demonstrating love while empowering our kids to own and 

solve their own problems is a huge step. 
 
Thanks for reading! 
 
 
Dr. Charles Fay 

Ali Hardaker ~ Wellbeing 



 

 



 

 

Book Fair News! 
We will be having our annual Book Fair in August this year. 
The Book Fair will be held in the school library. 
 

Dates:  Monday 21st August to Friday 25th August. 
Times:  8:30am to 9.00am  &  3:30pm to 4.00pm daily. 

 

At the Book Fair students are able to browse a variety of books 
and complete a wish list of books that they are interested in  
buying. 
 

Your child will be bringing home a wish list of items they would 
like to buy from the Book Fair.  You then have a choice to attend 
our Book Fair or buy online.   
The orders will be delivered to school in a few weeks. 
 

I’d love to see you at our Book Fair. 
We give lots of special book offers and raffle tickets prizes to win 
every day.  So don’t miss out. 
 
Carol McKinley  
Book Fair Organiser. 

 



 

 


